
 

 

BOARD MEETING EVALUATIONS: 
A FITBIT FOR CLUB GOVERNANCE 

 
Does your board, amidst its best intention, get off track from 
time to time?  GGA Director and Club Governance expert George 
Pinches makes a case for brief but effective board meeting 
evaluations which serve as a part of a continuous feedback system 
that can help keep boards focused and effective. 
 
 
The use of wearable personal fitness trackers has exploded. A common goal of a high 
functioning board is to constantly monitor its performance as a governing body.  For most clubs 
this frequently means a focus on sound governance principles and practices at the annual board 
retreat or board orientation session at the beginning of the year followed by an annual 
evaluation 12 months later. 
 
The board starts off well and then wanders for the next 11 months.  Similar to a FitBit, an 
efficient and effective way to monitor and improve board performance is to conduct a brief (no 
more than 5 minutes) evaluation at the end of each meeting.  This immediate and frequent 
reinforcement is far more effective than waiting for the end of the board term. 
 
I recommend assigning this task to the Vice President as preparation for his/her term.  It is also 
advisable to use a template or checklist for consistency, questions would include: 
 

 Did we stray into operations on any topics during this meeting?  
 

 Were our discussions focused on strategy and policy?  
 

 Did we avoid doing committee work as opposed to board work?  
 

 Were discussions pertinent to the topic at hand? 
 

 Did we stay on track with the Agenda? 
 
It’s about holding the board accountable and what gets measured gets managed.  Think of this 
evaluation like a wearing a Fitbit. Just like a wearable fitness tracker monitors personal fitness 
activity on a regular basis, monitoring and evolving the board’s performance regularly produces 
results. If you use it, I can assure you it works. 
 
I encourage boards to use the GGA evaluation form or a similar form as it provides helpful 
feedback from the entire board as a majority, rather than the vocal minority.  View the one-
page evaluation form I have used in private clubs for more than ten years here. 
 
George Pinches is a Director of Global Golf Advisors who specializes in Club Governance.  Reach 
him at gpinches@globalgolfadvisors.com.  

http://www.globalgolfadvisors.com/wp-content/uploads/2016/04/Sample-Board-Meeting-Evaluation-Form-2016.pdf
http://www.globalgolfadvisors.com/wp-content/uploads/2016/04/Sample-Board-Meeting-Evaluation-Form-2016.pdf
mailto:gpinches@globalgolfadvisors.com


 

 

ABOUT GLOBAL GOLF ADVISORS 
 
Global Golf Advisors provides highly specialized consulting services to the international 
golf, private club, real estate, resort, and investment communities. Headquartered in 
Phoenix (US), Toronto (Canada) and Dublin (Ireland), GGA offers its services in five 
strategic categories: i) Corporate Strategy, Financial Engineering and Transaction 
Advisory, ii) Governance Services, iii) Performance and Operations Consulting, iv) Club 
Membership Programs & Solutions, and v) Strategic Marketing and Business Planning. 
The firm takes a 360-degree view of financial, management and operational issues 
before developing a strategic plan that establishes benchmarks for success and 
identifies potential outcomes of recommended actions. In its 24-year history, GGA has 
consulted on more than 2,700 golf-related projects worldwide. For more information, 
please visit www.globalgolfadvisors.com or call 1.888.432.9494. 
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